

MINISTER OF SPORT, CULTURE AND HERITAGE

Room 118 Legislative Building Winnipeg, Manitoba CANADA R3C 0V8

OCT 2 3 2018

Ms Kerry Macdonald President Manitoba Library Association 606-100 Arthur Street Winnipeg MB MB R3B 1H3

Dear Ms Macdonald:

On behalf of the Honourable Cathy Cox, Minister of Sport, Culture, and Heritage, I would like to acknowledge your letter dated October 10, 2018.

Please be assured that your correspondence has been brought to the Minister's attention and a response will be forthcoming.

Sincerely,

Brad Robertson

A/Special Assistant to the Honourable Cathy Cox